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  The Country Christian 

Rev. David M. Phillips 

 ñThis is most certainly true!ò  Those words (in German, Das ist gewiÇlich wahr) of 
Martin Luther are familiar to most of us, especially in his explanation of the Apostlesô 
Creed in his Small Catechism.  It is what we mean when we say, ñAmen!ò  This is what we 
believe; this is reliable, certain, and sure! 
 On Sunday, May 7, Dylan Kuehl, Carson Peirick, and Mason Vogel will stand be-
fore their congregation to confirm and affirm the Christian faith, the faith in which they 
were and are baptized.  This is no small matter; itôs not just a nice ceremony.  This is about 
life ï real and eternal life.  Whenever, as at confirmation, we affirm our faith, we are also 
proclaiming the Gospel on which faith is based.  Dylan, Carson, and Mason have, like nu-
merous other Lutheran Christians, have spent two academic years (September ï May) stud-

ying, reflecting on, and praying about what we believe and what it means to be believers. 
In May many schools also celebrate graduation.  As a Christian community we celebrate with our young 

men and women; we also promise to support them as our Christian brothers and sisters as they complete High 
School and move on to the next stage(s) of their lives (college, military service, work, or something still to be de-
termined).  As I remind confirmands (from day one), confirmation is not graduation: we never finish our Chris-
tian life.  I will remind our graduates that we never graduate! 

This year, we will also recover a practice that has been and continues to be central to many Lutherans and 
to other Christian communities: Thursday, May 25, is Ascension Day.  We will gather for worship at 7:00 p.m. 
to celebrate and affirm the truth that the crucified and risen Jesus ascended into heaven and was enthroned as 
Lord. (Please note, because of some confusion and because of a last minute change to the LLS calendar, the 
Pre-K and Kindergarten graduation has been moved to Wednesday, May 24, so that it would not conflict 
with Ascension Day services.). It is my hope that we will make every effort to attend the Ascension Day service.  
As I will proclaim, Jesus' ascension to "the right hand of the Father" is not just some symbolic way of talking 
about Jesus going to heaven - getting him off the stage so that the Holy Spirit can do his thing. 

In May we are looking forward to "Summer break".  School may take time off (or, at least, slow down), but 
the Christian life goes on day after day, minute after minute.  I would like to challenge all of us to devote our-
selves to consistent worship and fellowship throughout the Summer.  (Look for more about this in the June 
newsletter.) 

As you read this newsletter from cover to cover (and I know you will), please do so 
with prayer and in celebration of all that we have done and will be doing as the body of 
Christ. 

With you in Christ, 

Pastor Phillips  



 

Wesô Corner 
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 The Potato Pancake Brunch along with Palm Sunday which begins Holy Week and Easter has now gone 
by for this church year.  For all of you that attended the 5 worship services of Maundy Thursday, Good Friday, 
and Easter Sunday, know that Pastor presented the Gospel message as good, as ever will be given.  Every meet-
ing weôve had since that time, someone has thanked him for being very clear on the Holy Week and Easter ser-
mons.  Thank you Pastor, and thank all of you faithful members, and friends of Immanuel, who came and wor-
shiped our Lord and Savior. 
 We have some new things that are coming up.  There is a need for an upgrade of our school library at 
the Immanuel school building.  At our last council meeting the council set up a fund drive to support a library 
refurbishment.  We will support this effort by people giving gifts to that fund, through memorials or any other 
special gifts.  If the spirit moves you, put a gift of any amount in the offering plate, designated to the Library 
Fund.  The project will get done and it will be listed on your annual giving statement at the end of the year. 
 There is also planning for a Youth Mission Trip.  Efforts are being made with special fund raisers to sup-
port our youth.  More information will follow   ñKeep Watch for the date and more detailsò (Information is in 
this Country Christian.) 
 The week after Easter Sunday has for many churches been known as ñ Low Sundayò, with attendance 
and offerings down.  Here at Immanuel, that has not necessarily been the case.  Our school children sang at St 
Johnôs Lutheran Church, in Ashippun on Sunday, as part of an outreach for our school.  Here at Immanuel we 
had a good attendance, even with the school families missing and, we received 6 new members as well.  Wel-
come to our new members who have already become actively involved in our congregation.  God continues to 
bless us here at Immanuel.  God is good. 
 Our committees have been working on their portion of the upcoming budget for 2017 - 2018, which 
will be presented on Sunday, June 25th at our annual meeting immediately following the worship service. 
 Remember to keep your elected leaders in your prayers, as they plan for the good and better of our 
church.  Remember that we the people gathered are the church, and that we all have a gift given to us by God.  
When we put it all together, with Godôs help through his son Jesus, we can accomplish great things. 
 The Worship and Music Committee is advocating for extra worship opportunities by having a Wednes-
day night service beginning again in May.  If you are among those who wants to have a service on that night, 
please be sure to come and worship.  We will need consistent numbers to support those efforts.   
 This year we will be having an Ascension Day service.  We havenôt had a service on Ascension Day for 
quite a long time, mainly due to very low attendance.  This is as special as a Lenten or Advent service.  Please 
come and listen and give praise to our Risen and Ascended Lord. 
 
Godôs Blessings, 
Wes Kehl    Council President  
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 New Members 04-23-2017 
Nathan Leis 

Ed Leis & Dave Stendel 
Sally Leis, Becca Leis & Bev Stendel 

UPDATING THE CHURCH WEBSITE 
More updated pictures have been placed on the Immanuel Lutheran Church Website. Thank you to 
Christina Plasil for helping me to get those pictures.  She has done a great job in collecting pictures.  A 
special thank you goes out to Wally & Lois Nass for all the work they have done over the years of taking 
pictures for our new members, baptisms and glorious events.  Collecting these pictures can be a daily and 
weekly job. So thank you for all your hard work.  If you have any pictures that you would like to share, 
please email the pictures to the Church Office email address: office@ilcol.org. Plans are still in the works 
with Marilyn Koepsell, to update the history of the Church in our announcements and on our website.   
If you have information to share, please contact me at the Church office or feel free to contact Marilyn 
directly at 925-3734. 
Thank you and have a blessed day!   
Barb Schuett ñKleemeier  

Church Secretary 
(Your patience and understanding of the office hours fluctuating due to my recent health issues is greatly 
appreciated.  Sincerely, Barb) 

 

The Annual Congregational Meeting  
has been changed to  

Sunday June 25, 2017,  
immediately following worship.  

mailto:office@ilcol.org
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Attendance:  Pastor Phillips, Wes Kehl,  Kirt Kemitz, Jack Ewert, Mike Coughlin, Tom Kulke, Patricia Frank, 
Lori Schwenkner, Karissa Hurtgen, Jackie Oestreich, Shandra Zastrow 
 
Opening Prayer by Pastor Phillips. 
 
President Wes Kehl opened the meeting and requested any additions or corrections to the March 16, 2017 
minutes.  No corrections.  A Motion was made by Jack Ewert to accept the minutes as presented, seconded by 
Shandra Zastrow.   Motion passed. 
 
Pastorôs Report:  Pastor reported that six new members will be joining on Sunday 4/23/17.  Conversations are 
being held with three others who are looking at joining in June.  Confirmation is scheduled for May 7th with 
three confirmands.  Ascension Day will be observed with a service on Thursday, May 25th.  The Annual Meeting 
is scheduled for June 25th.  A ñsurpriseò 60th birthday party is being planned in the gym for Pastor immediately 
following the Annual meeting (Pastor's actual birthday is June 28). 
 
Treasurerôs Report:  Shandra presented the March financial report, slightly under budget for March.  There is a 
positive balance in both the checkbook account and the debt retirement savings account.  A Motion to accept 
the financial report was made by Kirt Kemitz seconded by Bob Sell.  Motion passed.    
 
LLS/ECC Report:  Karissa Hurtgen reminded the committee that the PTL is sponsoring the adult prom on Sat-
urday, April 22nd from 7:00-11:00 pm, cost is $20 per person.  PTL is also sponsoring a brat fry at Glennôs Mar-
ket on Friday, April 28th from 10:00 am - 3:00 pm.  The spring musical will be held on Friday, May 12th at 10:00 
am and 7:00 pm.   
 
Pam Bartee is leading the project of remodeling the library in school.  To date there have been several donations 
received through Immanuel. Discussion is being held to do a fundraiser to raise monies.  
 
Julia Wackt, School Principal has a connection with a band teacher with availability to teach piano, voice and 
instrumentals to grades 3-8 for the 2017-2018 school year.  A survey taken by parents showed that 5-10 families 
would be interested in their children taking lessons.    
 
Karen Braun, the school Administrative Assistant is retiring at the end of the school year.  A new Administra-
tive Assistant will be hired.  
 
Presidentôs Report:  Budget worksheets are being prepared.  Budgets need to be completed and returned to the 
Stewardship and Finance Committee by May 15th.  The budgets will be reviewed for preparation for the final 
budget.   
 
COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
 

Stewardship & Finance:  The committee received a handmade thank you note from the school children 
thanking us for the donations they received to put their ad in the Watertown Daily times.   Thankful for 
the generous contributions received during Easter week.  Attendees were very complimentary of the service 
and sermons.  There has been a request to upgrade the school library.  The elevator project continues to 
move forward, there has been a discussion to tie in a new front entrance with the elevator project. 

(Continued on the next page) 
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(Continued from the previous page) 

Property Committee:  Committee is working on ideas for the elevator, the upcoming budget and projects 
for next year.  One project is new front doors for the gym.  A doors has been installed in the boys locker 
room.   Other projects to complete including replacing 3 windows in the parsonage and replacing the 
cracked tiles on the gym floor.   
 
Worship & Music:  Many positive comments have been received regarding the Holy Week services.  Com-
paring to 2016, attendance was up 54 people.  The addition of the 6:00 pm service will continue next year.   
The beautiful Easter banners were purchased by the Altar Guild. Another set has been ordered and will be 
donated by Bob & Judy Kluetzman in honor of Ada Christianôs birthday and in Memory of Bob Kluetz-
man's father.  Wednesday evening services will resume on May 3rd and an Ascension Day service will be 
held on Thursday, May 25th.   
 

Flowers will be sold on Mother's Day, May 14th.   
 

The choir risers need to be replaced.  A bid for $5,662 has been received.  The new risers will be much 
lighter and fit into the elevator.  Approximately one-half of the cost of the riser has been accounted for, 
considering fundraiser to raise the remainder of the cost.   
 
Congregational Life:  No report 
 
Christian Education:  Childrenôs church will continue into May and then stop during the summer.   
 
Outreach:  No report. 

 
Old Business:  None 
    
New Business:  None 
 
Upcoming meeting dates:   

Council meeting ï May 18 - at 7:00 pm, Leadership Bible Study at 6:30 pm 
Annual Meeting ï June 25th following service  
 

Meeting adjourned at 7:53 pm.   
Meeting closed with the Lordôs Prayer.  
 
Respectfully submitted,  

Lori Schwenkner, Council Secretary 
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άtǊŀȅ ŦƻǊ ƻƴŜ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊΣ ǎƻ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ Ƴŀȅ ōŜ ƘŜŀƭŜŘΦ ¢ƘŜ ǇǊŀȅŜǊ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǊƛƎƘǘŜƻǳǎ ƛǎ ǇƻǿŜǊŦǳƭ ŀƴŘ ŜŦŦŜŎǘƛǾŜΦέ 
WŀƳŜǎ рΥмс 
¢ƛƳƻǘƘȅ .ǊŀǘȊ όtŀǘǊƛŎƛŀ CǊŀƴƪΩǎ ǎƻƴύΣ 5ƛŀƴŜ .ǊŀǳƴǎŎƘǿŜƛƎ ό5ƻǊƻǘƘȅ YƭŜŜƳŀƴΩǎ ǎƛǎǘŜǊύΣ .ƻō .ǳǘƭŜǊΣ 5ȅƭŀƴ 
/ƻǳƎƘƭƛƴ όaƛƪŜ ϧ ¢ŜǊǊȅ /ƻǳƎƘƭƛƴΩǎ ƴŜǇƘŜǿΩǎ ǎƻƴύΣ WƻŜ IŀǊǊƛǎ όCǊƛŜƴŘ ƻŦ aƛƪŜ ϧ ¢ŜǊǊȅ /ƻǳƎƘƭƛƴύΣ YŀǘƘȅ [ŜƘπ
ƳŀƴΣ 5ŀǾŜ aŀƭƭƻǿ ό²Ŝǎ ϧ WǳŘȅ YŜƘƭΩǎ ǎƻƴ-ƛƴ-ƭŀǿύΣ wƛŎƪ wƛƭŜȅ όWŜǎǎƛŎŀ [ŜƴȊΩǎ ŘŀŘύΣ [ŀǳǊŀ wƛŎƘŀǊŘǎƻƴ ό5ŀǊƭŜƴŜ 
¢ǳǊƪŜΩǎ ƎǊŀƴŘŘŀǳƎƘǘŜǊύΣ .ŀǊō {ŎƘǳŜǘǘ-YƭŜŜƳŜƛŜǊΣ wƛŎƘŀǊŘ {ǘǊŜƎŜΣ ŀƴŘ !ǊƴƛŜ ²ŜƛǎŜƴǎŜƭ όtŜƴƴƛŜ aŀȅΩǎ ŘŀŘύΦ  
¢ƘŜ IƻƳŜōƻǳƴŘΥ DƭŀŘȅǎ .ŀǳƳŀƴƴΣ hƭƭƛŜ /ƘǊƛǎǘƛŀƴΣ !ƭƭŜƴ DǊƻǎŜƴƛŎƪΣ DŜǊǘǊǳŘŜ DǊƻǎŜƴƛŎƪΣ [ŀǿǊŜƴŎŜ DǊƻǎŜƴπ
ƛŎƪΣ [ǳŎƛƭƭŜ YǊǳŜƎŜǊΣ 9ǎǘƘŜǊ YǳŜƘƭΣ /ŀǊƻƭƛƴŜ [ƛƭƭƎŜΣ /ŀǊƻƭ bŀǎǎΣ tŀƳŜƭŀ tƛŜǇŜǊΣ ŀƴŘ IŜƛŘƛ {ǘǊŀǳǎǎΦ 
¢ƘƻǎŜ {ŜǊǾƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ aƛƭƛǘŀǊȅΥ 9ƳŀƭŜƛƎƘ .ŜǊƎ ό5ŀǳƎƘǘŜǊ ƻŦ YŜƛǘƘ ϧ /ƘŀǊƭŜƴŜ .ŜǊƎύΣ .ǊȅŎŜ /ƘǊƛǎǘƛŀƴ όDǊŀƴŘǎƻƴ 
ƻŦ 9Ř ϧ Wƻ!ƴƴ hƭǎƻƴύΣ YȅƭŜ /ƻǳƎƘƭƛƴ ό{ƻƴ ƻŦ aƛƪŜ ϧ ¢ŜǊǊȅ /ƻǳƎƘƭƛƴύΣ .ǊŀƴŘƻƴ [ŀǿǊŜƴŎŜ όWŜǎǎƛŜ tƘƛƭƭƛǇǎΩ 
bŜǇƘŜǿύ ŀƴŘ /ƻŘȅ {ŎƘǳƭǘȊΣ ό{ƻƴ ƻŦ ¢ŜǊŜǎŀ YǳƭƪŜύΦ  
/ƻƭƭŜƎŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ 
¢ƘŜ bƻǊǘƘ !ƳŜǊƛŎŀƴ [ǳǘƘŜǊŀƴ /ƘǳǊŎƘΣ .ƛǎƘƻǇ WƻƘƴ .ǊŀŘƻǎƪȅ ŀƴŘ ƻǳǊ 5ŜŀƴΣ /ǊŀƛƎ bŜƘǊƛƴƎ 
hǳǊ /ƘǊƛǎǘƛŀƴ ōǊƻǘƘŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ǎƛǎǘŜǊǎ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƭŘ 
hǳǊ [ƻŎŀƭ aƛǎǎƛƻƴǎΣ aŀƭŀǿƛ hǊǇƘŀƴ /ŀǊŜ tǊƻƧŜŎǘ ϧ b![/ 5ƛǎŀǎǘŜǊ wŜƭƛŜŦ 
 
нлмт DǊŀŘǳŀǘŜǎτ²ƻǳƭŘ ȅƻǳ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǎƘŀǊŜ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƴƎǊŜƎŀǘƛƻƴ ȅƻǳǊ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ƳŜƳōŜǊ ǘƘŀǘ ƛǎ ƎǊŀŘǳŀǘƛƴƎ 
ƘƛƎƘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƻǊ ŎƻƭƭŜƎŜΦ  tƭŜŀǎŜ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜ ǘƘŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ /ƘǳǊŎƘ hŦŦƛŎŜ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ ǇǳōƭƛǎƘ ƛǘ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ 
ƛƴ ƻǳǊ ²ƻǊǎƘƛǇ ōǳƭƭŜǘƛƴΦ 
 

!bbh¦b/9a9b¢{ 
/ƘǳǊŎƘ hŦŦƛŎŜ IƻǳǊǎΥ   5ǳŜ ǘƻ ƻƴƎƻƛƴƎ ƘŜŀƭǘƘ ƛǎǎǳŜǎΣ ǘƘŜ /ƘǳǊŎƘ hŦŦƛŎŜ ƘƻǳǊǎ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ŦƭǳŎǘǳŀǘƛƴƎΦ  ¸ƻǳǊ 
ǇŀǘƛŜƴŎŜ ŀƴŘ ǳƴŘŜǊǎǘŀƴŘƛƴƎ ƛǎ ƎǊŜŀǘƭȅ ŀǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǘŜŘΦ ¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳΣ .ŀǊō 
 

aƻǘƘŜǊǎ 5ŀȅ wƻǎŜ {ŀƭŜ ƛǎ ǎǇƻƴǎƻǊŜŘ ōȅ ²ƻǊǎƘƛǇ ŀƴŘ aǳǎƛŎ ŀƴŘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƘŜƭŘ ƻƴ {ǳƴŘŀȅΣ aŀȅ мпǘƘΦ wƻǎŜǎ 
ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ŦƻǊ ϷоΦлл ŜŀŎƘΦ  
 

!ƳŜǊƛŎŀƴ wŜŘ /Ǌƻǎǎ .ƭƻƻŘ 5ǊƛǾŜ  ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƘŜƭŘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ LƳƳŀƴǳŜƭ CŜƭƭƻǿǎƘƛǇ Iŀƭƭ ƻƴ aƻƴŘŀȅΣ aŀȅ мр ŦǊƻƳ н-
сǇƳΦ IƻƳŜƳŀŘŜ ōŀǊǎ ŀƴŘ ǘǊŜŀǘǎ ǿƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ŀǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǘŜŘΦ !ƴȅ vǳŜǎǝƻƴǎ ǎŜŜ {ƘŀǊƛ ¦ŜŎƪŜǊΦ 
 

[Ŝōŀƴƻƴ IƛǎǘƻǊƛŎŀƭ {ƻŎƛŜǘȅ ƛǎ ŘŜŘƛŎŀǝƴƎ ǘƘŜ YŀǊƭ DǊŜǾŜ [ƻƎ /ŀōƛƴ ƻƴ {ǳƴŘŀȅΣ WǳƴŜ мм ŦǊƻƳ м-пǇƳΦ 9ǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ 
ƛǎ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜΦ  9Ř wŀŜǘƘŜǊΣ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΦ  
 

LƳƳŀƴǳŜƭ [ǳǘƘŜǊŀƴ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ƻŦ [Ŝōŀƴƻƴ wŜƭŀȅ ŦƻǊ [ƛŦŜ ǿƛƭƭ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ŦǳƴŘǊŀƛǎŜǊ ŀǘ /ǳƭǾŜǊΩǎ ƻŦ ²ŀǘŜǊǘƻǿƴ ƻƴ  
aƻƴŘŀȅΣ WǳƴŜ рǘƘ ŦǊƻƳ п-уǇƳΦ /ǳƭǾŜǊΩǎ ŘƻƴŀǘŜǎ мл҈ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƻŎŜŜŘǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǎŀƭŜǎ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘƛǎ ǝƳŜ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ 
wŜƭŀȅ ŦƻǊ [ƛŦŜ ¢ŜŀƳΦ  tǳǊŎƘŀǎŜ ȅƻǳǊ ǎŎǊƛǇ ŎŀǊŘ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ǘƘŜ ŜǾŜƴǘ ŀƴŘ ƎŜǘ ŘƻǳōƭŜ ŘƻƴŀǝƻƴǎΥ мл҈ ǘƻ wŜƭŀȅ ŦƻǊ 
[ƛŦŜ ŀƴŘ мл҈ ǘƻ [[{Φ  
 

{!±9 ¢I9 5!¢9Υ  слǘƘ .ƛǊǘƘŘŀȅ /ŜƭŜōǊŀǝƻƴ ŦƻǊ tŀǎǘƻǊ 5ŀǾƛŘ ƻƴ WǳƴŜ нрǘƘ ŀƊŜǊ /ƘǳǊŎƘ !ƴƴǳŀƭ aŜŜǝƴƎΦ  
²ŀǘŎƘ ŦƻǊ ƳƻǊŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ǘƻ ŎƻƳŜΦ Φ 



 

Rubyôs Pantry 
Each month Rubyôs Pantry offers a ñHand-Up, not a Hand-Outò to families who eat/cook. St. Pe-
terôs Lutheran is pleased to partner with Rubyôs Pantry by providing a site to host a monthly food 
distribution.  

Food Distribution:  
2nd Tuesday of each month 

Location: St. Peterôs Church of Lebanon  
W4661 County Rd MM, Lebanon, WI 53047 - just 7 miles NE of Watertown via County Road R  
Registration opens at 4 PM; food distribution will open by 5 PM. In return for a $20 cash 
donation to Rubyôs Pantry, you will receive a generous amount of groceries to help stretch 
your family budget. Please bring two large boxes or laundry baskets to carry your groceries.  

For more information, please contact the church office at:  
920-925-3547 or secretary@stpetersoflebanonwi.org  

Church Announcements 
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Watertown Food Pantry Donations 
 

The Outreach Committee is collecting items for the Watertown Food Pantry.  The theme for May is con-
diments.  Our food pantry basket is located in the Narthex.    We are looking forward to seeing all the 
items collected.  Our April collection of personal hygiene items brought in so many donations of sham-
poos, conditioners, soaps, toothpaste and toothbrushes.  We thank you so much for your support to the 
Watertown Food Pantry.   
 

Here are some ideas for the May donation items: 
Ideas for condiments include: ketchup, mayo, mustard, barbeque sauce,  
maple syrup, jelly/jam, salad dressings, salt, pepper, pickles, etc. 

Message from the Property Committee 
 

The property committee would like to thank the children of Lebanon Lutheran School for cleaning up the 
yard around the Church, Parsonage, Fellowship Hall and School. Good Job!!!!!. 

 

Also, there will be a special property committee meeting on Monday, May1st at 6:30pm to discuss the budget. 

  Thank you, Jack Ewert Property Chair 



 

Watertown Food Pantry Donation List 
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The Church Office is looking to add your events to this list! Whatever it may. Letôs help you announce it! 
 

May 7, 2017 LLS and Public School Confirmation Day 8:30am 

May 12, 2017 LLS Spring Concert 10am and  7pm 

May 14, 2017 WorshipðMotherôs Day  

May 15, 2017 American Red Cross Blood Drive 2-6pm 

May 24, 2017 PreK4 Graduation 6pm and Kindergarten Graduation 6:30pm (Date Change) 

May 25, 2017 Girls on the Run 5KðRiverside Park 5:00 pm 

May 25, 2017 Ascension of the Lord Worship 7pm 

May 26, 2017ðOlympic Day at LLS 

May 30, 2017 8th Grade Graduation 

May 31, 2017 ïLast Day of School 

June 18, 2017 WorshipðFatherôs Day  

June 25, 2017 Annual Congregational Church Meeting following Worship 

July 9, 2017 Dog Fry & Pie Outdoor Worship 10am 

July 29, 2017ðRed Hot Rocket 5K RunðLebanon Park 8:30am 

September 11, 2017 American Red Cross Blood Drive 2-6pm 

October 15, 2017 Germanfest 10am 

October 29, 2017 Reformation Sunday Worship 8:30am 

November 5, 2017 All Saintôs Sunday Worship 8:30am 

November 22, 2017 Thanksgiving Eve Worship  

November 23, 2017 Thanksgiving Day Worship 

November 29 thru December 20, 2017 Advent Worship 

December 1-3, 2017 St. Peterôs Church Cookie Sale 

December 24, 2017 Christmas Eve Worship  

December 25, 2017 Christmas Day Worship  

December 31, 2017 New Years Eve Worship  

Please remember, this list is subject to change!  



 

25th Annual Potato Pancake Breakfast 
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25th Annual Potato Pancake Breakfast 
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Easter Sunday 
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Easter Sunday 

The Country Christian                                                                                                           Page 13 

 



 

Lebanon Lutheran School 
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 ²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƘƻƳŜ ǎǘǊŜǘŎƘΗ L Ŏŀƴƴƻǘ ōŜƭƛŜǾŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ƛƴ a!¸ ŀƭǊŜŀŘȅΗ ²ƘŜǊŜ ŘƛŘ 
ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊ ƎƻΚΗ !ǎ L ǇǊŜǇŀǊŜ ǘƻ ǿǊŀǇ ǳǇ ǘƘŜ нлмс-нлмт ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ȅŜŀǊΣ L Ŏŀƴƴƻǘ ƘŜƭǇ ōǳǘ ǘƘƛƴƪ ƻŦ 
ǿƘŀǘ ŀƴ ŀƳŀȊƛƴƎ ȅŜŀǊ ƛǘ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ƛǎ ǘǊǳƭȅ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƎǊŜŀǘŜǎǘ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜǎ ŀƴŘ ƘƻƴƻǊǎ ƻŦ 
Ƴȅ ǇǊƻŦŜǎǎƛƻƴŀƭ ŎŀǊŜŜǊ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ōŜ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ [[{Φ 
 L ƘŀǾŜ ƘŀŘ ǘƘŜ Ƨƻȅ ƻŦ ǎŜŜƛƴƎ ŜǾŜǊȅ ŎƘƛƭŘ ƎǊƻǿ ǎǇƛǊƛǘǳŀƭƭȅΣ ŀŎŀŘŜƳƛŎŀƭƭȅ ŀƴŘ ǇƘȅǎƛŎŀƭƭȅΦ L 
ƘŀǾŜ ǎŜŜƴ ǘƘŜ ŦŀŎǳƭǘȅ ŀƴŘ ǎǘŀũ ōƭƻǎǎƻƳ ŀƴŘ ƎǊƻǿ ōƻǘƘ ǎǇƛǊƛǘǳŀƭƭȅ ŀƴŘ ǇǊƻŦŜǎǎƛƻƴŀƭƭȅΣ L ƘŀǾŜ 
ƳŜǘ ǎƻ Ƴŀƴȅ ǿƻƴŘŜǊŦǳƭ ǇŜƻǇƭŜΣ ǿƘŜǘƘŜǊ ƛǘ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ ƻǊ ŎƻƴƎǊŜƎŀǝƻƴ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎΦ L ƘŀǾŜ 
ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜŘ ǘƘŜ ƭƻǾŜ ŀƴŘ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ƻŦ ōƻǘƘ {ǘΦ tŜǘŜǊΩǎ ŀƴŘ LƳƳŀƴǳŜƭ ŎƻƴƎǊŜƎŀǝƻƴǎΦ [Ŝōŀƴƻƴ 
[ǳǘƘŜǊŀƴ {ŎƘƻƻƭ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ǿŜƭŎƻƳƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ŀ ōƭŜǎǎƛƴƎ ƛƴ Ƴȅ ƭƛŦŜΦ L Ŏŀƴƴƻǘ ǿŀƛǘ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ǿƘŀǘ ƴŜȄǘ 
ȅŜŀǊ ƘƻƭŘǎΣ ōǳǘ ŀǎ ǿŜ ŬƴƛǎƘ ǳǇ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊ ǘŀƪŜ ǝƳŜ ǘƻ ǘŀƭƪ ǘƻ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘƻǳǘ aŀȅ ŀōƻǳǘ 
ǘƘƛǎ Ǉŀǎǘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ȅŜŀǊΦ 
 !ǎƪ ǘƘŜƳ ǿƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅ ƭƻǾŜŘ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘƛǎ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ȅŜŀǊΦ !ǎƪ ǘƘŜƳ ǿƘŀǘ ōǊƻǳƎƘǘ ǘƘŜƳ ƧƻȅΦ 
!ǎƪ ǘƘŜƳ ǿƘŜǊŜ ǘƘŜȅ Ŏŀƴ ƛƳǇǊƻǾŜ ƴŜȄǘ ȅŜŀǊ ōǳǘ Ƴƻǎǘ ƻŦ ŀƭƭ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘŜ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜƳ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ 
ŀŎƘƛŜǾŜƳŜƴǘǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ нлмс-нлмт ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ȅŜŀǊΦ  
 
.ƭŜǎǎƛƴƎǎ 

Mrs. Julia Wackt, Principal  

 

/ŀƭŜƴŘŀǊ ƻŦ 9ǾŜƴǘǎ 
ло - /ƘŀǇŜƭ ŀǘ LƳƳŀƴǳŜƭ 
лт - уǘƘ DǊŀŘŜ /ƻƴŬǊƳŀǝƻƴ ŀǘ LƳƳŀƴǳŜƭ уΥол ŀΦƳΦ 
мл - /ƘŀǇŜƭ ŀǘ LƳƳŀƴǳŜƭ 
мн - {ǇǊƛƴƎ /ƻƴŎŜǊǘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ DȅƳ ŀǘ млΥлл ŀΦƳΦ ϧ тΥлл ǇΦƳΦ 
мс - t¢[ aŜŜǝƴƎ ŀǘ {ǘΦ tŜǘŜǊϥǎ ŀǘ сΥол ǇΦƳΦ 
мт - /ƘŀǇŜƭ ŀǘ {ǘΦ tŜǘŜǊϥǎ 
нн - W{. aŜŜǝƴƎ ŀǘ LƳƳŀƴǳŜƭ ŀǘ сΥлл ǇΦƳΦ 
нп - /ƘŀǇŜƭ ŀǘ {ǘΦ tŜǘŜǊϥǎ 
нп - tǊŜY-п DǊŀŘǳŀǝƻƴ ŀǘ {ǘΦ tŜǘŜǊϥǎ ŀǘ сΥлл ǇΦƳΦ όb9² 5!¢9ύ 
нп - YƛƴŘŜǊƎŀǊǘŜƴ DǊŀŘǳŀǝƻƴ ŀǘ {ǘΦ tŜǘŜǊϥǎ ŀǘ сΥол ǇΦƳΦ όb9² 5!¢9ύ 
нс - hƭȅƳǇƛŎ 5ŀȅ 
нф - bƻ {ŎƘƻƻƭ - aŜƳƻǊƛŀƭ 5ŀȅ 
ол - [ŀǎǘ {ǘǳŘŜƴǘ 5ŀȅ - /ƘŀǇŜƭ ŀǘ LƳƳŀƴǳŜƭ ŀǘ млΥлл ŀΦƳΦ - 5ƛǎƳƛǎǎŀƭ ŀǘ ммΥлл ŀΦƳΦ 



 

Lebanon Lutheran School Announcements 
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GOTRðGirls On The Run 

 
The 2017 Spring Season of Girls on the Run is up and running! This international, award-
winning after school program inspires girls to be joyful, healthy and confident using a fun, expe-

rience-based curriculum which creatively integrates running. Ms. Witan and Ms. Bartee have a group of fifteen 
energetic girls, eight from Lebanon Lutheran, four from our neighbor, Lebanon Public, two from St. Paul's 
Oconomowoc, and one from Good Shepherd. We meet every Tuesday and Thursday after school leading up to 
our grand finale on Thursday, May 25th. That is when all 100 girls from the Watertown GOTR Council will 
come together to run a 5K.Running is used to inspire and motivate girls, encourage lifelong health and fitness, 
and build confidence through accomplishment. Important social, psychological, and physical skills and abilities 
are developed and reinforced throughout the program. The curriculum includes three parts: understanding our-
selves, valuing relationships and teamwork and understanding how we connect with and shape the world at 
large. The vision of Girls on the Run is a world where every girl knows and activates her limitless potential and 
is free to boldly pursue her dreams. When you drive by Immanuel and the gym Tuesday or Thursday after-
noons, make sure you beep your horn for encouragement! 
     Ms. Bartee & Ms. Witan  

Lebanon Lutheran School  Early Childhood Center 
 

Christian childcare and 3 & 4 Year Old Preschool 
Ages 6 weeks to 12 years 

6 am to 6 pm Monday thru Friday 
 

Small Class SizesðLow Teacher TurnoverðAcademic Setting 
Christian EnvironmentðFamily AtmosphereðState Licensed 

 

(920) 925-3040ðLocated on Hwy R Lebanon,  
Minutes North of Watertown 



 

LLS Scrip Order Form 
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Youth Mission Trip to Caldwell, Ohio July 10-14, 2017 
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Youth Mission Trip to Caldwell, Ohio 
For youth entering 6th grade and up 

July 10-14, 2017 
Cost- $150- includes meals and lodging 
Purpose to work with the NALC  

disaster headquarters 
*examples of mission work might include: 

Sorting donations, building and  
repairing homes  

 
We will also take in some sightseeing of the area.  Since this is Miss 
Jessieõs hometown she will be our tour guide for fun activities. 

 

We will be doing fundraising for this mission trip.   
** Our first fundraiser will be providing the fellowship snacks after 
church on May 28th. 
** The second fundraising event will be after church on June 4th and 
June 11th.  We will be hosting a car wash with free will offerings.  We 
will also be selling hot dogs and brats. 
**The third fundraising event will take place at church with the ònoisy 
offeringó during two different church services.   
 
If you have any questions or would like to learn more about the Ohio 
mission trip please feel free to contact  
Christina Plasil (920) 319-9037 or Miss Jessie (920) 285-1558 



 

Red Cross Blood Drive May 15, 2017 
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Relay for Life ð ñA Walk to Rememberò 
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Immanuel Lutheran Church of Lebanon Relay for Life will have a fundraiser at 
Culverôs of Watertown on  Monday, June 5th from 4-8pm. Culverôs donates a pro-
ceeds of their sales during this time to our Relay for Life Team. Please consider pur-
chasing a scrip card to obtain a double contribution; 10% of the proceeds goes to 
Relay for Life and 10% of the proceeds would go to LLS. We have done this is years 
past and it has helped us greatly. Also, the theme for this years Relay for Life is 
ñRolling Out the Carpet for a Cureò. 2017 Honorary Survivor Kathy Lehman. 2017 
Honorary Caregivers Jeff & Jonathon Lehman. There is a new team this year to join 
our Immanuel Church Team.  This new team is ñTeam J (Jonathon Lehman)ò. Letôs 
work together to support both teams!  

 

 

 

 
 

______________________________________________________________________________________ 

A WALK TO REMEMBERðRELAY FOR LIFE 
 

Immanuel Lutheran Church Relay for Life Team has designated the movie A Walk to Remember as their 
booth theme this year at the Rock River Relay for Life event.  In honor of our survivors and in remembrance of 
those who have died from cancer, please provide a brief bio and a picture, if possible. 

NAME ______________________________________________________________________________ 

BIO     ______________________________________________________________________________ 

____________________________________________________________________________________ 

____________________________________________________________________________________ 

____________________________________________________________________________________ 

RELATIONSHIP TO MEMBER_____________________________________________________________ 

DEADLINE FOR SUBMITTING INFORMATION IS JUNE 30, 2017 



 

Church Office Information May 2017 Celebrations 

Birthdayôs 

1 Esther Kuehl 15 Caden Bliefernicht 23 Marion Krempien 

1 Dean Priebusch 16 Hannah Haberkorn 24 Duane Loeffler 

2 Amanda Otto 16 Carson Peirick 24 Cindy Schuhmacher 

3 Connor Lehman 18 Joshua Nettesheim 25 John Baumann 

3 Lucas Schramm 19 Amy Kranz 25 Kady Rejret 

4 Nevaeh Peirick 19 Ralph Stangler 25 Darlene Turke 

5 Gary Schwefel  20 Fletcher Thomas 26 Raelynn Tietz 

9 Martin Christian 21 Jeff Berken 26 Wayne Zastrow 

10 Ariya Dolan 21 Rodger Dettmann 28 Paul Jaeger 

11 Kieran Boettcher 22 Kaiden Rhyner 31 Sawyer Genz 

12 Jeff Held 22 Olivia Uecker 31 Rozalyn Ninmann 

12 Sue Tietz 23 Sam Galaviz 31 Brian Plasil 

13 Helen Key 23 Donna Hrobsky   
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4 Ben & Ashley Swisher 22 David & Beverly Stendel 

5 Brent & Nicole Genz 23 Tim & Cindy Grudzinski 

5 Lawrence & Gertie Grosenick 24 Paul & Mary Jaeger 

5 Wes & Judy Kehl 25 Bruce & Debbie Pfeifer 

5 Arnie & Annie Neitzel 26 Gordon & Nancy Christian 

9 Ellward & Karen Kuehl 27 Jody & Melissa Black 

10 Dennis & Kaye Lillge 28 Keith & Charlene Berg 

11 Dustin & Kailey-Jo Gruling 31 Don & Lisa Kuehl 

15 Jeff & Connie Held   

Please contact Barb in the church office at(920) 925-3540 or office@ilcol.org if there is incorrect 
information listed or if an anniversary or birthday is not listed.  Thank you!. 

Anniversaries 



 

The Following Donations are in Honor of: 
Judy Bear 
Elevator Fund     $10 
 Anna Christian  
 
The Following Donations are in Memory of: 

Jason Schiller 
Memorial Fund     $120 
 Brent & Nicole Genz 
 Jack & Kathy Ewert 
 Dick & Lynne Uttech 
 Wally & Lois Nass 
 Don & Lisa Kuehl 
 Robert & Ann Miller 
Elevator Fund     $65 
 Fred & Delores Strassburg  
 Myrtle Grosenick 
 Patricia Frank  
 Bob & Judy Kluetzman  
 Darlene Turke 
Giving Tree     $70 
 Mike & Terry Coughlin  
 Wes & Judy Kehl  
 Joe & Sue Rhodes 
Music     $20 
 John & Lynn Baumann  
Debt Fund     $10 
 JoAnn Neumann 
 
Betty Tietz 
Debt Fund     $20 
 Donna Else  
 
Josephine Drachtenberg 
Debt Fund     $10 
 Doris Korth  
 
Lucille Krueger  
Debt Fund     $10 
 Doris Korth 
 
Betty Gnewchklatt 
Debt Fund     $15 
 Arnie & Annie Neitzel 
 
Howard Hilgendorf 
Memorial Fund     $15 
 Dan & Sue Egnarski  
 
 

Daphne Peterson  
Debt Fund     $25 
 Jeff & Connie Held  
 
Jocelyn Chavez  
Debt Fund     $40 
 Brent & Nicole Genz 
 
Steve Schultz  
Elevator Fund     $20 
 Darlene Turke 
 
Ricky Maas 
Elevator Fund     $10 
 Ed & JoAnn Olson  
 
Helen Schultz 
Memorial Fund     $10 
 June Born 
 
Marilyn Kohls  
Elevator Fund     5 
 Myrtle Grosenick 
 
Berle Pease  
Memorial Fund     $20 
 Gordon & Nancy Christian 
 
Melvin Nass 
Elevator Fund     $10 
 Irene Schuett 

Donations In Honor of and In Memory of thru March 31, 2017 

The Country Christian                                                                                                           Page 21 

Just a friendly reminder!   
Contributions can take up to 60 days or more before 
they are listed in the monthly Country Christian.   
Example: If you made your contribution in the month 
of January, you may not find your contribution listed 
in the Country Christian until March or April.  
Any questions, please feel free to contact the Church 
Secretary.  Godôs Blessings , Barb 



 

The Following Donations are in Memory of: 
E. Jean Schwefel 
Memorial Fund     $960 
 Brent & Nicole Genz  
 Jack & Kathy Ewert  
 Dick & Lynne Uttech  
 Al & Jean Altenburg  
 John & Sally Behling 
 Todd & Sue Braatz 
 Buske Family 
 Joe & Sue Cerbantez 
 Al & Karin Kraft  
 Brian & Kitty Krueger  
 Joan Kentopp  
 Brian Lowrey  
 Steve & Jody Naatz  
 Pat & Sara OôGorman  
 Randy & Kristie Riedl  
 Helen Rose  
 Gary Schaefer  
 John & Cindy Schuhmacher  
 Fae Schwefel  
 Carol Schwefel  
 Will & Lois Streblow  
 Dan & Karin Endel  
 Mort & Bev Zubke  
 Ger & Trish Baccash  
 Roy Block  
 John & Eileen Bray  
 Violet Christian  
 Chris Clark  
 Harris & Alice Creydt  
 Diane Hicks  
 Esther Kuehl  
 Wendell & Gail Kuehl  
 Marge Kohlhoff  
 Sara Lorenz  
 Marilyn Luebke  
 Gail Mountford  
 State Bank of Reeseville (unknown)  
 Gary & Judy Schwefel  
 Jim Schultz  
 Sandy Turk  
 Frieda Turke  
 Orland & Connie Fredrick 
 Mike & RaAnne Wagner  
 
 
 

Elevator Fund     $120 
 Fred & Delores Strassburg  
 Dorothy Kleeman 
 Irene Schuett 
 Dan & Sue Egnarski 
 Dolores Bartee 
 Marge Baumann 
 Myrtle Grosenick 
 Bob & Judy Kluetzman  
 Darlene Turke  
 
LLS Library Restoration  
 Pam Bartee 
 
Giving Tree     $25 
 Wes & Judy Kehl  
 
Debt Fund     $75 
 Doris Korth 
 Ellward & Karen Kuehl 
 Duane & Karen Loeffler 
 Willard & Lorna Maas 
 JoAnn Neumann 
 
Music Fund     $20 
 Don & Lisa Kuehl 

Donations In Honor of and In Memory of thru March 31, 2017 
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Just a friendly reminder!   
Contributions can take up to 60 days or more before 
they are listed in the monthly Country Christian.   
Example: If you made your contribution in the month 
of January, you may not find your contribution listed 
in the Country Christian until March or April.  
Any questions, please feel free to contact the Church 
Secretary.  Godôs Blessings , Barb 



 

The Following Donations are in Memory of: 
 
Milton Kluetzman 
Elevator Fund     $110 
 Bob & Bev Sell  
 Anna Christian  
 Jerry & Linda Hensler  
 Dorothy Kleeman  
 Fred & Delores Strassburg  
 Darlene Turke  
 Del Christian  
 
Memorial Fund     $310 
 Dick & Lynne Uttech  
 Dolores Bartee  
 Pam Bartee & Bruce Christian  
 Kendall & Vicki Bollerud  
 Ada Christian  
 Jack & Kathy Ewert  
 Brent & Nicole Genz  
 Bonnie Jaeger  
 Kay MacAskill  
 Bob & Gretchen Marten  
 Jeff & Bonnie Peot  
 Ivan & Jody Thompson  
 Steve & Judy Zillmer  
 Neal & Julie Christian 
 Don & Lisa Kuehl 
 
Debt Fund     $100 
 John & Lynn Baumann  
 Dennis & Nathalia Christian  
 Rodger & Suzzanne Dettmann  
 Ellward & Karen Kuehl  
 Tom & Teresa Kulke  
 JoAnn Neumann  
 
Giving Tree     $85 
 Ward & Karen Genz 
 Wes & Judy Kehl  
 Marcella Pfeifer  
 Joe & Sue Rhodes  

Donations In Honor of and In Memory of thru March 31, 2017 
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Just a friendly reminder!   
Contributions can take up to 60 days or more before 
they are listed in the monthly Country Christian.   
Example: If you made your contribution in the month 
of January, you may not find your contribution listed 
in the Country Christian until March or April.  
Any questions, please feel free to contact the Church 
Secretary.  Godôs Blessings , Barb 



 

Anniversary of the Reformation 
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 During this year of the anniversary of the Reformation, each month in our Country Chris-
tian, weôll focus on a hymn written by Martin Luther.  
 From the earliest days of the Church, the singing of hymns has been an integral part of 
Christian worship. It is a way for all of us to communicate with God using more than just words.  
 Discover how Godôs work in Martin Lutherôs life has left this legacy of hymns for us to share.  

 

Trinity  
 It is said that the Reformers taught the church how to sing hymns. But a year before Martin 
Luther wrote his first hymn, one of his students, Nikolaus Decius, began writing hymns in low Ger-
man for the common people to sing. Decius was not a major figure in the Lutheran movement. In 
fact, he fell out of favor with Martin Luther because he leaned toward the teachings of John Calvin. 
Yet Deciusôs hymns have appeared in virtually all Lutheran hymnals. 
 Like many hymns of praise, this one extols in turn the Father, Son and Holy Spirit. It is a good 
exercise to follow the example of this great classic hymn and to specific in our praise to each person 
of the Trinity.  Then we, too, will sing, ñAll the glory be to God on high!ô 
 

I will greatly rejoice in the Lord, my soul shall exult in my God; for he has clothed me with the garments of salva-
tion, he has covered me with the robe of righteousness, as a bridegroom decks himself with a garland, and a bride 
adorns herself with her jewels. For as the earth brings forth its shoots, and as a garden causes what is sown in it to 
spring up, so the Lord God will cause righteousness and praise to spring forth before all the nations. 
  Isaiah 61:10-11 RSV  

(Please see the hymn on the following page) 



 

Anniversary of the Reformation (Continued) 
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MAY 2017 WORSHIP ASSISTANTS 
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